From: Lyman, Glen 
Sent: Thursday, February 09, 2017 10:00 AM
To: Berlin, Steve
Cc: Mayden, Renee
Subject: Re: MABAS 2017 Annual Training Summit and MABAS Committee Work Sessions

Steve,

As  a member of the Mutual Box Alarm System (MABAS) HazMat Steering committee, Glen P. Lyman, Deputy District Chief, File #15350, assigned as the Hazardous Material Coordinator Special Operations Division for the Chicago Fire Department, attended the MABAS -Illinois Annual Training Summit in Bloomington-Normal Illinois February 6-8, 2017.  The MABAS-Illinois Annual Training Summit is sponsored by MABAS and as a committee member MABAS covered my summit registration and hotel lodging expenses. As a committee member lodging will be provided beginning 5 February. 

The MABAS-Illinois Annual Training Summit will allowed me, as a committee members, to attend the 2017 work planning session, and the Command portion of the Training Summit.  While attending the summit I received briefings on the following incidents:

· San Bernardino Terrorist Attack, Fire Department Experience

· Suspicious Indicators Recognition & Assessment

· Paris Terrorist Attack Lessons Learned

· Dallas Sniper Shooting Lessons Learned

· Orlando / Pulse Night Club Tragedy Lessons Learned

· Sandy Hook, Beyond Readiness, Response and Recovery 

The Annual Training Summit will enhance my abilities as the Hazardous Material Coordinator for the Chicago Fire Department, thereby reducing the vulnerability of the Nation and the City of Chicago involving Hazardous Materials incidents. I have cc'd Renee Mayden the CFD Assistant Director of Finance on this email to include her in the notification. Please let me know if you require any further information.

Glen P. Lyman
Deputy District Chief
Hazardous Material Coordinator 
Special Operations
Chicago Fire Department
